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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Capital punishment


	SPONSOR
	Sen. Gerald Neal


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 Record keeping personnel of local law enforcement agencies.


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The bill deals with capital punishment and the influence of race. It prevents the imposition of capital punishment when race is demonstrated to be the basis for the sentence of death. The bill allows statistical data to be presented as evidence that race was the basis of a death sentence. It declares that data collected by public agencies, including local government agencies, concerning factors relating to the sentence of death shall be made publicly available under the Kentucky Open Records Act.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The impact on local governments is indeterminable, but expected to be minimal. Because the bill allows for the collection of statistical data from local agencies, it may increase the workload for local law enforcement staff that are involved in dealing with open records requests. The two largest urban police departments, Louisville and Lexington, were contacted to determine the impact of open records requests received by the departments.

Both departments report that open records requests can be demanding of resources, both in terms of staff time and materials. In many cases, before any information can be released, the files in question have to be examined and all sensitive information deleted. Depending upon the size and complexity of the case, this can be a significant undertaking. However, the majority of open records requests resulting from the bill at hand are expected to be in the form of a survey, requiring less staff effort than when the transmittal of file documents is involved.

The provisions of the bill will be applied prospectively. All persons condemned to death after the effective date of the Act, in whose cases race could have been a contributing factor to the sentence of capital punishment, are expected to take advantage of the bill's provisions. However, because capital sentences are imposed on average only twice a year in Kentucky, and because the gathering of statistical evidence from local law enforcement agencies will likely be done by questionnaire, the fiscal impact of the bill on local government is expected to be minimal.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Ms. Terry Holmes, Department of Law, Lexington Fayette Urban County Government; Joyce Boblette, Louisville Police Department.
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